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History on the Move 
  

  
  

Newsletter of Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc. June 2022 
 

 

 

All aboard the Oberon Express. Another view of the OTHR Project.  

 

 

Bi-monthly General Meeting this Wednesday June 1st 

7.30 pm Oberon RSL 

Updates on: 

¶ Restoration of line Oberon to Hazelgrove 

¶ Changes to OTHR Website 
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Patrons 

Paul Toole 
Deputy Premier NSW, State Member for Bathurst, 
Leader of NSW National Party. Minister of Regional 

New South Wales and Minister for Police. 

Andrew Gee  
Federal Member for Calare. 

Committee  
Gregory Bourne  
President, Public Officer  

Ken Lingabala  
Vice President  
Engineering Manager - Infrastructure Manager  

David McMurray  
Secretary  

John Brotchie  
Treasurer.  

Michael Clark 
HS36 Project Manager 
aƛŎƘŀŜƭ hΩYŀƴŜ 
Events Manager  

Mark Handel 
Rolling Stock Manager 

  
Line Managers 

Elaine Boxer  
Catering Manager  

Mark Langdon  
Asset Manager  

Denis Turner 
Driver Training Manager   

Mick Sanders 
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Stephen Joyce 
Rail Safety Manager 

Alex Boromisa 
Facebook Moderator 
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Rolling Stock Manager Mark Handel repairing rust 

on 7321 



Page 3  

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 
 
This month we have made progress in a number of 
areas and we are confident that the line restoration 
will commence this month. 
 
The main achievements have been: 

¶ Meeting in Bathurst with Oberon to Hazelgrove 
contractor CAMS (Complete Asset Management) 
Website URL - https://camsdubbo.com.au/. 
We expect a start sometime this month. 

¶ Vegetation control at Hazelgrove 

¶ De-pinning the turnaround loop at Hazelgrove. 
The short term plan is to remove the old loop and 
replace/renew. We already have suitable turnouts 
and the lengths of rail. 

¶ On-site the Level Crossing Inspections from 
Oberon to Hazelgrove to determine the method 
of protection for each level crossing, to ensure 
that the safety of the road users and our rail 
ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƳŜŜǘǎ ǘƘŜ άǎƻ ŦŀǊ ŀǎ ƛǎ ǊŜŀǎƻƴŀōƭŜ 
ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŀōƭŜ ά{C!Lwtέ ǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴΦ 

¶ Continuation of the headstock work on CBA850. 
This work is nearly completed. 

 
Greg Bourne  

President,  

Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc.  

Email: admin@othr.com.au  

Mobile: 0437 389 684  

 

 
 

De -pinning at Hazelgrove.  
Many dog spikes could be removed by hand  

Oberon Tarana Heritage 

Railway Inc.  Mission 

Statement 
  

To be an accredited rail operator to run 

a tourist train from Oberon station to 

Tarana station on the main western 

line. This would allow for tourists to 

ride a heritage train along the Oberon 

Tarana branch line which was also 

known as the pioneer line.  

  
Further, the running of this train would 

generate tourist related jobs in the 

Oberon area and give residents in the 

Oberon/Bathurst area an opportunity 

by volunteering at OTHR to enhance e 

rail heritage in the local area.  

  
Network with other rail heritage groups 

and museums at Valley Heights, 

Lithgow, Zig Zag, Bathurst and Cowra to 

form a Heritage Railway partnership to 

prioritise and promote the area as a  

Railway Tourist Precinct  

_________________________________ 

 

Important contacts 
Å Mail: PO Box 299 Oberon NSW 2787  

Å Email: admin@othr.com.au  

Å Website: www.othr.com.au  

Å Facebook: www.facebook/OTHR.Inc 

 

 

 

 

  

https://camsdubbo.com.au/
http://www.othr.com.au/
http://www.othr.com.au/
http://www.facebook/OTHR.Inc
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Editorôs thoughts 
 

Activity at the Oberon Railway Precinct 
continues unabated. 

 

In the last little while almost 3,000 new 
hardwood sleepers together with about 9 
pallets of associated railway jewellery have 

been delivered and are being readied for a 
concerted track restoration and 

rejuvenation Oberon to Hazelgrove. 

 

Major maintenance of our 1897 End 

Platform Carriages is moving along and 

materials accumulated in preparedness for 
the restoration of the 1891 HS36 are being 

purchased. 

 

Your committee is considering precinct 
improvements for your safety and comfort. 

 

Open days, events and special group visits 
are continuing unabated and certainly keep 
the association busy. 

 

άhƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ 
disappointment is to have a lot going on. 

!ƭŀƛƴ 5Ŝ .ƻǘǘƻƴέ 

 

Australian Red Cross 

Lifeblood 
 

 

 
 

June 14, 2022 is World Blood Donor Day. 

We might not look alike. But we all share 
ƻƴŜ ǘƘƛƴƎΦ ²ŜΩǊŜ ǘƘŜ [ƛŦŜōƭƻƻŘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǘŜŀƳǎΦ 
hǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ !ƴŘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŀ ŦƻǊŎŜ ǘƻ 
be reckoned with. 

The committee of OTHR supports the 
Australian Red Cross and we would 
encourage you to think about donating 

blood. 

 A new blood donation is needed every 4 

minutes. 

 
 

Reserve the date Wednesday 1st June 2022. 

All welcome. 

Oberon RSL, Dudley Street, Oberon 7.30 pm. 

 

 
 

New gates for the Albion Street Crossing were 
fabricated off -site. They will be put up this week at the 

working bees.  
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Your chance to win $1,000.00 
You can win $1,000.00 by investing in our fund 
raising with a chance to win. 

The draw is open to all readers of this Newsletter 
 
A simple way for you to invest to help secure our 
future. 
 
It works this way: 

¶ Purchase a ticket for $20.00 

¶ There are only 100 tickets sold. 

¶ When all 100 tickets are sold, we will draw 
one ticket with your chance to win 
$1,000.00 

¶ Simply fill in the entry form that is located 
at the end of this newsletter, email it to us 
(or in need post it) and bank your funds to 
our bank account, detailed in the form. 

¶ Reference your name in the banking details. 
This is very important. 

¶ Once we match your entry form with your 
deposit, we will issue a ticket in your name 
and email it back to you. 

¶ If you win, we will email you and publish 
your name in the next available newsletter. 

¶ We will ask for your banking details at that 
point and direct credit your win. 

 
h¢Iw /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΩǎ ŘǊŀǿ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ final, ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƻƴΩǘ 
accept any further claim. 
 
This is a wonderful way to support the Oberon 
Tarana Heritage Railway Inc and at the same time 
have a 1 in 100 chance to win $1,000.00. 
 

The plan is to run 100 Clubs regularly, so the chance 
to win will be on-going. 
We have checked with all States and Territories in 
Australia and have been cleared to run the 100 

Club, no matter where you live. 

 

And the winner isé 
 

¢ƘŜ hōŜǊƻƴ ¢ŀǊŀƴŀ IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ wŀƛƭǿŀȅ LƴŎΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ млл 
Club Draw of $1,000.00 was won by: 

 

Matthew Pritchard of 

Flagstaff Hill SA 
 

Congratulations Matthew!! 

 

The second OTHR 100 Club is now underway. Get 
your ticket/s now. 

 

Application form is at the end of this newsletter 
 

 

More than you imagine 
 

A Reminderé. 
 

OTHR Membership is due for 

renewal on 1 st July 2022 

$40.00 for 202 2/2023  
 

Get in early and  

Renew Now!!  
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Short Term Goals 

 

A new range of goals to be achieved as soon as 
possible follows: 

Immediate: 

¶ Continue the fit for use certification on 
the two locomotives and end platform 
cars. 

¶ Vegetation Control in the Oberon yard 
and rail corridor to Hazelgrove. 

 
Ongoing to January 2023 

Reconstruct and have the Oberon to 

Hazelgrove section of track certified. 

Complete the process of ensuring the two 

locomotives and end platform cars are 
certified fit for use. 

Apply for variation of existing accreditation to 
become a Rail Transport Operator Oberon to 

Hazelgrove. 

Implement the completed review of SMS and 

Operational Procedures documents. 

Grant Handover. 
 

άwƻƭƭ h¦¢ ƻŦ CŜŘŜǊŀƭ CǳƴŘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ 

Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway 
/ƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎΗέ 

Andrew Gee MP continues: 

ά LǘΩǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇ ƻƴ ŀ century when the first 
locomotives journeyed from Oberon to Tarana 

Carrying local seasonal vegetables, building 
materials, and livestock. 

 

While the line has been quiet for a generation or so, 

each week volunteers at the Oberon Tarana 
Heritage Railway Incorporated breathe a little more 

life into the 24.3Km-long tourist track ς with plans 
for the reopening gaining momentum! 

 

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎǘƻǇ ōȅ ŀƴŘ ŀǿŀǊŘ ǘƘŜ 
group with $149,180 grant to construct accessible 

amenities and pathways at the site. 

 

Once the line is back in operation, itΩs estimated the 
tourist site will bring in an additional 8,000 visitors 

to Oberon every year, with the hordes eager to 

check out the Heritage Railway Station, Oberon 
Branch Line Museum, Vintage Locomotives and take 
up the opportunity to travel a tourist train on the 

restored tracks. 

 

This grant is the latest win for the Railway, which 
has received $1.5 million in funding to open the first 

section of the track between Oberon and Tarana.έ 

 

 
 

Left to right: Nathan OõRegan, volunteer, Greg 
Bourne, President OTHR and Andrew Gee, Member 
for Calare, standing atop of sleepers destined for the 

track between Oberon and Hazelgrove , handing over 
further funding of $149,180.00.  

 

 

Oberon Branch Line 

Centenary.  
 

LǘΩǎ ŀ ƭittle over a year Ψtil the Oberon to Tarana 

branch line turns 100 years on 3rd October 

2023. 

 

What an exciting time to celebrate and your 

committee is starting the planning process.  

This is an ideal opportunity for all members to 

get involved. What ideas do you have? 

Contact the committee at admin@othr.com.au 

²ŜΩƭƭ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ everything.

mailto:admin@othr.com.au
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Packard Automobile Club 

of Australia visits Oberon. 
 

As part of their Nationals event held in 

Bathurst, NSW, the Packard Automobile Club of 

Australia visited Oberon on Thursday 5th May. 

 

The committee of Oberon Tarana Heritage 

Railway Inc. hosted a group of 73 to our famous 

άCŜǘǘƭŜǊǎ [ǳƴŎƘέ ƻƴ ōƻŀǊŘ ƻǳǊ /ŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ ŘŜ /ŀŦŞ 

and the station platform, followed by an 

inspection of the heritage railway precinct 

including various carriage and locomotive 

restorations currently underway. 

 

They then proceeded to visit Barry Hughes 

ά¢ǊŀŎǘƻǊ hǊǇƘŀƴŀƎŜέ ŀƴ ŜȄǘǊŀƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ 

ƳǳǎŜǳƳ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ ŀ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ άDŀƛǊƭƻŎƘ 

GardenΣέ a small but outstanding garden 

located in Oberon, owned and tenderly cared 

for by Peter and Meg Low. This garden has 

ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ¢± ǎƘƻǿ ά.ŜǘǘŜǊ Iomes and 

DŀǊŘŜƴǎέ ƛƴ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǇŀǎǘΦ 

 

¢Ƙƛǎ Řŀȅ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀŎƪŀǊŘΩǎ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭǎ ǿŀǎ 

organised by the co-ordinator of the event with 

special help from OTHR. 

 

Robert Stone, Packard Event Organiser 

subsequent wrote: 

ά!ƭƭ tŀŎƪŀǊŘƛŀƴǎ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ Řŀȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘƛon 

& visiting the tractor orphanage and the garden 

(an amazing undertaking) 

Many thanks, 

wƻōŜǊǘέ 

 
 
The oldest Packard in attendance was this superb 

1919 version.  
 

 
 

Just a bit squeezy in the cockpit.  
 

 
 

A fine line -up of Packards. The vehicle in the 
foreground belongs to a local Oberon enthusiast, 

Matthew Rattray.  


